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U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 

 Washington, D.C. 20535 

 
November 23, 2022 

 
MR. MIKE HOWELL 
HERITAGE FOUNDATION/DAILY SIGNAL 
214 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE, NORTHEAST 
WASHINGTON, DC 20002 
 

FOIPA Request No.: 1573290-000 
Subject: All FBI Records, Communications 
and Attachments that Contain the Terms 
“HAM Radio,” “Ohr,” “Nellie,” or “Fusion 
GPS” 
(On or After May 1, 2016) 
 

Dear Mr. Howell: 
  
 This is in response to your Freedom of Information Privacy Acts (FOIPA) request.  Your request is 
overly broad and it does not comport with the requirements of 28 CFR § 16.3(b), as it does not provide 
enough detail to enable personnel to locate records “with a reasonable amount of effort.” Therefore, your 
request is being closed. 
 

It is unnecessary to adjudicate your request for a Fee Waiver at this time, as no applicable fees 
were assessed. 

 
For questions on how to reasonably describe your request, please email us at 

foipaquestions@fbi.gov.  You may also visit www.fbi.gov and select “Services,” “Information Management,” 
and “Freedom of Information/Privacy Act” for additional guidance. 

 
If you are not satisfied with the Federal Bureau of Investigation’s determination in response to this 

request, you may administratively appeal by writing to the Director, Office of Information Policy (OIP), United 
States Department of Justice, 441 G Street, NW, 6th Floor, Washington, D.C. 20530, or you may submit an 
appeal through OIP's FOIA STAR portal by creating an account following the instructions on OIP’s website: 
https://www.justice.gov/oip/submit-and-track-request-or-appeal.  Your appeal must be postmarked or 
electronically transmitted within ninety (90) days of the date of my response to your request.  If you submit 
your appeal by mail, both the letter and the envelope should be clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act 
Appeal."  Please cite the FOIPA Request Number assigned to your request so it may be easily identified. 
 

You may seek dispute resolution services by contacting the Office of Government Information 
Services (OGIS).  The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information 
Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 
20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile 
at 202-741-5769.  Alternatively, you may contact the FBI’s FOIA Public Liaison by emailing 
foipaquestions@fbi.gov.  If you submit your dispute resolution correspondence by email, the subject 
heading should clearly state “Dispute Resolution Services.”  Please also cite the FOIPA Request Number 
assigned to your request so it may be easily identified. 
 

 
Sincerely    

         

 
Michael G. Seidel 
Section Chief  
Record/Information     
  Dissemination Section 
Information Management Division 
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